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Thursday 8th October 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As I’m sure most of you know by now, we have had our first confirmed positive case 
of COVID-19. This has affected Nursery and Reception and any children who 
attended Breakfast Club on Monday and Tuesday this week. These children are now 
self-isolating and their parents will have received an additional letter containing 
further information about the procedure to follow. 
 
We are confident we took action this morning as soon as we were informed and that 
we have identified everyone who has had close contact with our positive case. 
 
All children who are self-isolating should access work via the website in the same 
way that they did during the previous lockdown – under the tab ‘School Closure 
Home Learning’ then by accessing their individual class. The contact email for each 
classteacher is also listed. Work for Nursery and Reception has already been 
uploaded. Years 1 to 6 will have work in place by Monday at the latest – I’m sure 
you’ll appreciate that some teachers are still teaching their class as well as providing 
work for home learning so it may take them longer to organise this. 
 
There is no need for siblings of the children who are self-isolating to stay off school 
unless the child who is isolating develops symptoms. 
 
Any parents of children who are eligible for free school meals will be contacted about 
this by the school office as soon as arrangements are in place. 
 
Although we have always known that we may have positive cases at some stage, it 
was heartbreaking this morning to have to turn children away from school. A huge 
thank you to all the parents I spoke to for your words of support, they were much 
appreciated at a difficult time. 
 
Please contact the school office if you have further queries of any kind. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Suzanne Clough 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
 



 

Moor Nook Community School 

Ribbleton Hall Drive 

Preston 

PR2 6EE 
Tel: 01772 796009 

Fax: 01772 655427 

Headteacher: Ms Suzanne Clough, BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH 

 

 

Email: head@moornook.lancs.sch.uk 

Website: www.moornook.co.uk 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


